	
	

	
	14 January 2002


Dear Colleague

ACCESSIBLE SCHOOLS: PLANNING TO INCREASE ACCESS TO SCHOOLS FOR DISABLED PUPILS
The SEN and Disability Act 2001 amends the Disability Discrimination Act 1995 to create new duties to prevent disability discrimination in education.  From September 2002 local education authorities (LEAs) and schools will be under a duty to plan to increase progressively the accessibility of schools to disabled pupils (the planning duty).  LEAs will be required to produce accessibility strategies covering their maintained schools and schools will be required to produce individual accessibility plans.  

We will be publishing guidance for LEAs and schools on the planning duty later this year.  To inform that guidance and ensure that it is as helpful as possible to LEAs and schools, we are consulting on draft guidance. The attached draft guidance advises on the legal position and coverage of the planning duty, the three strands of the planning duty, links between LEAs’ accessibility strategies and maintained schools’ accessibility plans and the stages in producing strategies and plans.  It was written with the help of a writing group representing teachers, local government and the voluntary sector.  Annex F of the guidance document provides draft regulations prescribing an initial time period of three years for the strategies and plans.

We would welcome your comments on any aspect of the document, which is also available on the DfES website at www.dfes.gov.uk/consultations.  It would be helpful if respondents could use the questionnaire at Annex G of the document.  The consultation period will end on 25 March 2002.  Please address your comments and any queries to: The Schools Disability and Access Team, Room 2.16 Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, Westminster, London SW1P 3BT or by email to  planning.guidance@dfes.gsi.gov.uk 

Further copies of the consultation document can be obtained from DfES Publications on telephone number 0845 60 222 60.  Braille, large print or audio tape consultation documents are available from Julia Rich on telephone number 020 7925 5199.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

[image: image1.png]H




Ann Gross

SEN Divisional Manager
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